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Dear friends,

God has been faithful to us in more ways than we can recount. Reminds us of Lamentations 3:22-23, 
“The steadfast love of the Lord never ceases; his mercies never come to an end; they 
are new every morning; great is your faithfulness.” ESV 

We have seen and experienced God’s love in the last few months. The much-awaited car for Joe has 
arrived at the port. Thankful that with your financial support we were able to raise the needed 
$27,000 except for the government duty which is a shocker and has to be paid before collecting it!

On September 24th our whole family met in Munich to attend 
our daughter’s wedding. It was a fantastic time for all of us to 
be together to support Anne and Sebastian.  

Reminded us of the steadfast of the Lord that never ceases, as we witnessed the two be joined in 
marriage. Matthias travelled from St. Louis to attend the wedding. Such a wonderful time to see the 
three siblings and the boys to see their sister get married.
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1.    We are so thankful for your prayers during our elections in August.  They turned out to be the 

most peaceful we had since 1992! We have a new President who is a believer and has promised 

to serve all Kenyans from all the regions of the country whether they voted for him or not. We 

are praying for his success and that of his government as they begin to serve us.

2.     We got back October 6th and a week later hosted Greg Perry 

from Thirdmill Seminary. We always cherish visits from the States. 

Greg was an encouragement to Elfi and I and we thank God for 

such a time spent with him.

3. We are so thankful to 
God for growing our 
fellowship as we 
received 7 new 
members. One has 
already been 
appointed as an elder 
and the other a 
deacon both in 

training. 

 4.  
We are having a Business Breakfast on the 2nd of November. 

Would you stop now and pray with us that many will come? We 
have a fine speaker who will address the topic of  “Mixing Money 
with God: Doing Business in an Uncertain Economy.” 

Pray for Kenya. You may already know that we are faced with the first catastrophic drought in 40 
years! There is scarcity of water and food and if it doesn’t rain in next week or so it is going to be 
disastrous. The weather forecast is already warning it may be a fifth time we do not have enough rains 
We are seeing wild animals dying because of drought.

We are thankful that our God remains faithful and his mercies are new every morning, great is his 
faithfulness. 

Wishing you all God’s steadfast love and His goodness as you celebrate Thanksgiving.

Joe and Elfi
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